

JANICE K. BREWER GOVERNOR

EXECUTIVE OFFICE

April 30, 2014

The Honorable Ken Bennett Secretary of State 1700 West Washington Phoenix, Arizona 85007

Re: Senate Bill 1483 (county supervisors; population threshold; membership)

Dear Secretary Bennett,

Today, I vetoed Senate Bill 1483. This legislation would have modified the population threshold requirement for counties to change the number of members on the board of supervisors. Earlier today, I signed House Bill 2420, which contains identical provisions found in Senate Bill 1483, and also requires a cost estimate of each additional member to be added to the board of supervisors to be included in the election publicity pamphlet. Accordingly, signing Senate Bill 1483 would be redundant and unnecessary.

These concerns are among the primary reasons that I have vetoed Senate Bill 1483.

brice J. Brewer Janice K. Brewer

Governor

cc:

The Honorable Andy Biggs The Honorable Andy Tobin The Honorable Gail Griffin